
 
 
  
KINGDOM OF CAMBODIA  
Nation Religion King 
  
Royal Government of Cambodia  
  
CABINET OF THE COUNCIL OF MINISTERS 
  
ANU-KRET (SUB-DECREE) 
  
SUB-DECREE No.47 ON THE CREATION OF THE NATIONAL CLEAN ENVIRONMENT DAY 
  
Phnom Penh, June 12, 1995 
  
  
  Seen the Constitution of the Kingdom of Cambodia; 
  Seen the Royal Decree of His majesty the King of Cambodia Samdech Preach  
  Norodom Sihanouk Varman dated November 01, 1993 on the Appointment of the  
  Royal Government; 
  Seen the Law on the Organisation and Functioning of the Council of Ministers  
  promulgated by the Royal Decree No.02/94 dated July 20, 1994; and 
  Pursuant to the proposal of the Ministry of Environment;  
  
  
It is Hereby Decided  
  
Article 1:  
To create a Day to encourage people to participate through their labor in the  
cleaning of municipalities, public gathering places, residences in the  
countryside, Buddhist monasteries, schools, hospitals, factories, market places  
and commercial centers with the aim of keeping and increasing the quality of the  
environment of the Nation. Such Day shall be called "The National Clean  
Environment Day" and shall be held on November 23 of every year. 
  
Article 2:  
The objective of The National Clean Environment Day is to encourage all citizen,  
military service men, police officers, civil-servants of all ranks, pupils and  
students of all schools to devote all their efforts to such tasks in order to  
eliminate the pollution to the environment. 
  
Article 3:  
Civilians of both sexes, monks, military service men, police officers,  
civil-servants of all ranks, pupils and students shall be obligated to  
participate through their labor by cleaning gardens and parks to celebrate the  
National Clean Environment Day on November 23. 
  
  
  
Article 4:  
The Ministry of Interior shall have the duty to instruct governors of provinces  
and municipalities about this matter and to specify places to be cleaned. 
  
Article 5:  



The Ministry of Environment shall have the roles and responsibilities to  
instruct on technical issue and to co-operate with the Commission for the  
National Day Celebration and provincial and municipality institutions in  
implementing this Sub-Decree and shall submit such report to the Council of  
Ministers. 
  
Article 6:  
The Co-Ministers in charge of the Office of the Council of Ministers, the  
Commission for National Day Celebration, ministers, State secretaries and  
Governors of provinces and municipalities shall implement this sub-Decree within  
their respective capacity from the date of its signatures. 
Phnom Penh, June 12, 1995 
  
First Prime Minister Second Prime Minister 
NORODOM RANARIDDH HUN SEN 
  
  
 


